
Ridge View Elementary 
School Community Council Meeting 

September 24, 2019 
 

AGENDA MINUTES 
 
 
 

1. Welcome and Introductions 
a. In Attendance: Yelena Marquez, Sarah Nutall, Sabrina Horsley, Bryan Rasior, 

Joseph Lyon, Tara Crouch, Heather Stoddard, Meredith Doleac, Cameon 
Patterick, Courtney Smithson 

b. Absent: Bradley Nebeker, Krystal Raisor 
 

2. Discussion of Council Roles and Responsibilities 
a. We discussed the role and responsibilities of the SCC, as well as those of the 

Chair and Vice Chair.   
b. Rules of Order and other requirements pertaining to minutes and website 

postings were also discussed.  
 

3. Election of Chair and Vice Chair 
a. The roles and responsibilities of the Chair and Vice Chair were discussed. 
b. The following members expressed interest in serving as SCC Chair: 

i. Tara Crouch 
ii. Yelena Marquez  

iii. Bryan Raison 
c. Voting will be conducted by secret ballot through a Google Survey.  The results 

of that survey will be sent out when completed.  
 

4. Discussion of Meeting Dates and Times 
a. Members agreed upon Wednesdays for future meetings.  All meetings will be 

held at 5:30 p.m. in the library as listed below.  The SCC Training will be our 
meeting for the month of November.  A flyer was distributed with those dates 
and times.  

b. Upcoming SCC Meetings Dates: 
i. January 15, 2020 

ii. March 4, 2020 
 

5. Land Trust Plan 2019-2020 
a. Meredith presented a copy of the 2019-20 Land Trust Plan.  We have no prior 

data for comparison, however, a goal was set for all students to make progress.   
b. A majority of the Land Trust budget is used to pay salaries for our music 

specialist and classroom assistants. 



 
 

6. Safe Technology and Digital Citizenship 
a. In the past, we have used the NetSmartz program to fulfill our internet safety 

education. This program is no longer available.  The school is currently looking at 
other options for this and may consider incorporating internet safety into 
computer rotation class curriculum.   

b. A discussion was held regarding volunteers at school.  Any volunteer who will 
has unsupervised access to students must undergo fingerprinting and a 
background check.  There is a new “Code of Conduct” training video that 
volunteers must watch before going to HR for fingerprinting.  It was suggested 
that we post this new information on the school Facebook page.  Meredith has 
added this to the website and will share it on Facebook.  

 
7. Adjourn 

 


